Enrollment Management Committee

Meeting Minutes
Friday, December 2, 2005 ~ 1:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Central Portland 
Attendees: Rebecca Mathern, Craig Kolins, Jackie Elliott, Robin Burwell, Ron Smith, Jane Rognlie, Tammy Billick
I. Review Retention Perception Survey

a. Ron Smith provided data on the percentage of student contact time (Retention Perception Survey).
II. Lean Enrollment Process 

a. Manager’s Meeting will be held Wednesday, December 7th.  Nan will be sharing some of the successes from the Lean (Kaikaku) event with the managers. The following are a few successes that will be shared:
i. Admissions reduced the response time for admissions letters from 30+ days to 1 day. 

ii. 80% time savings for advisors/counselors during peak service (processing overrides).

iii. Forms have been streamlined from 5 to 1 (Registration Authorization -lavender form).  This form contains the following: Override the class limit, Override the late add, Override the prereq, Authorize placement, Register off wait list into class.
iv. The wait time for alternative loan check clearing (Teri loans) has been reduced from two weeks to no wait

b. Other successes:

i. Admissions letters are now being sent electronically.
ii. Parking permits can be purchased at multiple departments, such as the Bookstore.

iii. Students are alerted via email regarding any holds so they are ready for registration.
c. A quick form will be prepared and handed out at the Manager’s meeting with the following question:
i. “What are three processes/areas within the college that might benefit from Lean?”

III. Mandatory Advising Update
a. At the advising/counselors meeting it was decided that the group would form a sub-group to look at ‘mandatory advising’ and make recommendations as to the definition and who will be benefit from mandatory advising. Eight members from advising/counseling will sit on the committee and Kurt Simonds will oversee the committee. Rob Vergun shared data on first term degree seeking students by various readiness levels. Note: the information gathered is for those who tested not enrolled. This data will be shared with the ‘mandatory advising’ committee.
IV. Title III Goals Update

a. Update will be shared at our next meeting, Friday, December 16th.
V. Registration Glitches
a. Students had a difficult time getting online to register for winter term classes. A task group has been formed to look at ways to make registering in the future “glitch” free. The group will look at various methods of registering and hopefully widen the scope of registering for students.  
VI. Next Meeting – Friday, December 16th 1:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. An announcement will be sent. Meeting dates are posted on our EM calendar via MyPCC.
